Pembrokeshire County Council · Cyngor Sir Penfro

Date · Dyddiad

Your ref · Eich cyfeirnod

My ref · Fy nghyfeirnod

Telephone · Ffôn

Ask for · Gofynnwch am

Fmail . Fhost

1 August 2013

EH/02092/13

SPJ/PEW

01437 775894

Dr S P Jones

Steven jones@pembrokeshire.gov.uk

BRYN PARRY-JONES, M.A. (Oxon)

Chief Executive

Prif Weithredwi

Dr. STEVEN JONES, B.A.(Hons), D.M.S., M.B.A., Ph.D., M.C.I.M. Cyfarwyddwr Datblygu

Director of Development

Pembrokeshire County Council. County Hall, HAVERFORDWEST. Pembrokeshire, SA61_ITP

Telephone 01437 764551

DX 98295 HAVERFORDWEST

Cyngor Sir Penfro, Neuadd y Sir, HWLFFORDD.

Sir Benfro, SA61 TTP DX 98295 HWLFFORDD Ffôn 01437 764551



Ms Naomi Stocks Committee Clerk National Assembly for Wales **Petitions Committee** Cardiff Bay CARDIFF **CF99 1NA**

Dear Ms Stocks

Petitions Committee - Town Centre Improvement Scheme in Fishguard

I refer to your letter of the 18 July regarding the above and addressed to Mr Bryn Parry-Jones, Chief Executive.

The County Council has responded to the Minister for Economy, Science and Transport (2 July) and received a response dated 18 July; copy enclosed.

Whilst the County Council welcomes the publication of the 'Vibrant and Viable Places' regeneration framework, and has actively engaged in the consultation process and briefing sessions, it is clear from the more recent guidance that only projects with a significant housing component are likely to be considered for Welsh Government funding. As such, and following feedback from officials in the Housing and Regeneration department, the County Council has submitted a stage 1 'Strategic Outline Case' for a project in Milford Haven.

If the criteria for Vibrant and Viable Places are being further reviewed, and there is an opportunity to secure Welsh Government funding to facilitate the link road that will address both the highway safety and retail potential of Fishguard, the County Council would be happy to submit a further Stage 1 application.



Indeed, following the recent development of a Town Team in Fishguard – led by the Chamber of Trade and Tourism and Town Council – this would be particularly welcome.

Yours sincerely

sur our

Dr S P Jones Director of Development

Enc

Copies to:

Chief Executive

Cllrs Pat Davies; Myles Pepper, Gwylim Price

Director of Transportation, Housing and Environment

(Ian Westley)

Head of Regeneration (Martin White)

embrokeshire County Council · Cyngor Sir Penfro

Date · Dyddiad

2 July 2013

Your ref . Eich cyfeirnod

EH/01396/13

My ref - Fy nghyfeirnad

SPJ/PEW

Telephone · Ffôn

Dr S P Jones

Ask for Gofynnweh am

Email . Flysst

Steven jones@pembrokeshire.gov.uk_{DX 98295} HAVERFORDWEST

Telephone 01437 764551

BRYN PARRY JONES, MA (CHO)

Chief Executive

Prif Weithredwi

Dr. STEVEN JONES, BA(Hons), DMS, MBA, IND, MC, IM

Hembrokeshire County Council, County Hall HAVERFORDWEST.

Pembrokeshire, 5A61 LTP

Cyfarwyddwr Datblygu Cyngor Sir Penfro.

Neuadd y 5r; HWLFFORDD Sir Benfro, SA61, LTP

DX 98295 HWLFFORDD Fron 01437 764551



Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC Minister for Economy, Science and Transport Welsh Government Cardiff Bay CARDIFF **CF99 1NA**

Dear Minister

Fishguard Link Road

I am writing further to the recent email from County Councillor Pat Davies regarding the above, and your response dated 20 June 2013.

Your letter refers to the fact that the link road is not currently identified as a trunk road priority, and suggests that it may be possible to access funding for this scheme through the Welsh Government's 'Vibrant and Viable Places' regeneration framework.

Having considered the 'Vibrant and Viable Places' guidance document, received feedback from the recent Welsh Government seminars on the framework, and discussed the matter with officers from the Housing and Regeneration directorate, it would seem that the scheme would not score well.

Clearly, we remain concerned and focussed on finding a solution for the Link Road, which is an outstanding component of the Welsh Government supported Fishguard and North Pembrokeshire Regeneration Plan.

As such, the County Council would welcome further discussion with your officials on how this scheme may be brought forward.

Yours sincerely

Dr S P Jones

Director of Development

Surlam

Copy to:

(Director of Transportation, Housing and Environment)



Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref SPJ/PEW Ein cyf/Our ref EH/02092/13

Dr S P Jones

steven jones@pembrokeshire.gov.uk

Dear Dr Jones,

18 July 2013

Thank you for your letter of 2 July, sent in response to my letter of 20 June to Cllr Pat Davies, regarding Fishguard Link Road.

Due to pressures on budgets, I am only able to support a limited number of priorities for road improvements. On 10 July I made a statement on my priorities for key road projects that will be delivered over the coming years.

I agreed to fund the SWWITCH Delivery Plan for 13/14 earlier this year and I note that this scheme was not put forward for funding. You may wish to discuss the prioritisation of this project with the SWWITCH team and the other local authorities.

en.

